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APY LANDS CULTURAL BUSINESS UPDATE (7 DECEMBER 2022)  
 
The main road from the Pipalyatjara T junction to Kanpi/Amata is palya. From the T junction 
west, please remain off the road. 
Permission has been granted for CFS, SAPOL, NHC to use roads in emergencies. DECD also 
can transport children to and from school. 
 
In Pipalyatjara, NHC, Mai Wiru Store, PYKU, the garage/workshop, MUNS, and Community 
Patrols are still operating as per normal, having the approval to do so. 
Murray George, Charlie Anytjipalya and fellow leaders of the business indicate that they are to 
remain camped up in Pipalyatjara for another two days. 
They confirm it is palya for the Centre Bush Bus service to be operational to and from Alice to 
Pip/Kalka and return. 
 
As the main focus has now shifted out west to Pipalyatjara, the main road Amata north to 
Mulga Park and east to the Stuart Highway has reopened to all. 
There is no restriction on carrying about your business in community at this time.  
In communities, now primarily Amata and Pipalyatjara, you may be advised to either close up 
operations or to possibly head home.  Please take the advice of Anangu if this is the case.  
Smaller camps may continue outside other communities. 
If you come across a group travelling then you should stop immediately and if possible point 
away from the road to let the group pass through. 
Thank you all for your understanding. 
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